
THE NOVEMBER MEETING IN 
MILWAUKEE, WISCONSIN 

The five hundred eighty-fourth meeting of the American Mathe­
matical Society was held on Friday and Saturday, November 17 and 
18, 1961, a t the University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee (UW-M) in 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin. The sessions were held in Room 151, Lapham 
Hall, beginning at 1:30 P.M., Friday. There was a special session for 
late papers on Saturday at 11:15 A.M. in Lapham Hall, Room 152. 
There was a registration of 139, including 104 members of the Society. 

By invitation of the Committee to Select Hour Speakers for West­
ern Sectional Meetings, Professor F. W. Gehring of the University 
of Michigan and Professor Helmut Röhrl of the University of Minne­
sota addressed the Society. Professor Gehring spoke on Quasicon-
formal mappings in space a t 1:30 P.M. on Friday, November 17 and 
Professor Röhrl on Holomorphic fiber bundles over Riemann surfaces 
at 10:00 A.M. on Saturday, November 18. Presiding officers were Pro­
fessors Morris Marden and Alfred Aeppli respectively. 

The meeting was characterized by the fact that the invited ad­
dresses were both exceptionally fine and indeed might well be con­
sidered models for future performances. 

There was a session on Analysis on Friday at 2:45 P.M. with Pro­
fessor R. Creighton Buck presiding. There was a session on Topology 
on Saturday at 11:15 A.M. at which the presiding officer was Professor 
Louis F. McAuley. Professor Herbert J. Ryser presided at the special 
session for late papers at which, alas, Professor R. J. Nunke did not 
appear to present his paper with the fascinating title " Purity. " 

A feature of the Milwaukee meetings which is becoming traditional 
is a beer party at one of the local breweries. The Society was the guest 
of the Miller Brewing Company at their Inn. The party at the Inn 
was preceded by a special buffet dinner at the Student Union which 
in turn was preceded by a Tea. On behalf of the Society, the Associate 
Secretary takes this opportunity to thank Professor Morris Marden 
and those who assisted him for the obvious efforts they made in con­
tributing to the success of this meeting. 

J. W. T. YOUNGS, 

Associate Secretary 
Bloomington, Indiana 
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